
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER – Coronation Special!

12th May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers.
SATs week is always a big week in school. In order to best support our year six children
we borrow learning spaces from across the school, the timetable changes (no collective
worship) and there is a need for silence in near the year six bases. I have been so
pleased with how the whole school supported our year six children by making good 
behaviour choices!
The children in year six have been absolutely amazing; their calm, positive attitude 
towards their end of key stage tests has been wonderful to see. Huge thanks to the 
year six team and whole staff team as the SATs breakfast arrangements, room and hall 
preparation and general support across the school kicked in! It has been wonderful to 
see your children shine so brightly in their resilience and effort whilst completing tests 
that many adults would find tricky!
No bank-holiday Monday next week, this might be a shock to the system!!
With our very best wishes from

Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

URGENT: ACTIVATION REMINDER

Thank you to those families who have activated their ParentPay accounts. Whilst we are slowly
getting closer to a 100% sign-up, unfortunately there are still 14 pupil accounts that have yet to
be activated - reminder emails were again sent to families this week - can we ask that you please
action this without any further delay. ParentPay is intended to be used as a communication tool as
well as an online payment provider and it is therefore vital that you sign up to avoid school
communications being missed. Please contact the school office if you are experiencing any
difficulties with activation (if you would like some help activating your account, please pop into
the office with your phone and we can help guide you through). Thank you.



Summer Term 2023 – dates for your diary:-

Monday 15th May: Trip to Walton-on-the-Naze (Year 3)
Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June: Half Term Holiday

Monday 5th June: Inset Day
Friday 9th June: Sports day (Parents welcome 9:15-11:00)

Monday 12th June: Cricket Experience Day – Chelmsford Cricket Ground
Friday 16th June: Reserve Sports day  (Parents welcome 9:15-11:00)

Monday 19th June: Crucial Crew (Year 6 – details to follow)
Wednesday 21st to Friday 23rd June: Hilltop Residential Trip (Year 6)

Monday 26th to Friday 30th June: Year 6 Secondary School Transition Week
Friday 30th June: Inset Day

Wednesday 5th July: GBHS Taster Day (Year 5)
Wednesday 5th July: District Sports (Parents welcome -Melbourne stadium 10-2ish)

Tuesday 11th July: year 6 production 1:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 
Wednesday 12th July: year 6 production 1:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 

Friday 14th July: JSA Disco (Years 3, 4 & 5 – details to follow)
Thursday 20th July: Year 6 Leavers Party

Friday 21st July: Year 6 Leavers Picnic 1:30-2:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 
Friday 21st July: Last Day of Term 

Monday 4th September 2023: Inset Day
Tuesday 5th September 2023: Children return to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years ParentPay Activation Letters and Reminders Please activate your 
ParentPay account without 
delay – thank you.

Year 3 Trip to Walton-on-the-Naze ASAP please (via 
Parentpay)

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6 Secondary School Offers - please complete the 
Google form in the link below 
https://forms.gle/x6tBZU6WJbt8T4YL8

Hilltop Letter 

ASAP please

Final payment by Friday 
28th April

St Andrew’s
TIDIEST BASE- Rowan  

Our wonderful, hard-working cleaners are choosing the 
base who has been the tidiest each week.    



SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2023 MENU
Week 2 – week commencing 15th May 2023

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.50 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via PARENTPAY – please contact the office if you have yet to receive 
your activation letter or need help activating your account.



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
8th and 14th May 2023

Olivia, Frank, Leo L, 
Thomas P, Drei, Isabel, Stanley, William, 

Evie-Mai 

Miss Ginn, Mr James, 

Points for this week!

Berwicks 317

Greystones 477

Priory 344

Vinehurst 402



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Ben M
Birch – Jack
Cherry – Tom 
Fir – Zach

Maple – Mollie C
Oak – Jessica 

Rowan – Everyone!
Sycamore – Everyone!

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  
Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.
Every child shines.



Spotlight on
CORONATION
CELEBRATIONS

We all enjoyed a coronation cake made by Mrs Robinson our 
amazing catering manager.



Spotlight on
CORONATION
CELEBRATIONS

We all enjoyed a coronation cake made by Mrs Robinson our 
amazing catering manager.

The children in years three, four and five recreated an enormous version 
of the coronation emblem. They learnt about the four different flowers 
and drew them freehand! Can you spot the shamrock, thistles, daffodils 

and roses?



Ten children from St Andrew’s were invited to the EMC coronation
afternoon tea that was held at the village hall on Wednesday 3rd of May.
Mrs Black used a random names picker and the children above were the 

lucky ten who attended the tea.
It was a lovely event and the children enjoyed spending time with members

of the EMC and children from the shining stars nursery and Hatfield 
Peverel Infant school.

Thank you to Charlotte Greaves who organised the event; it was a lovely 
occasion!

Spotlight on
CORONATION
CELEBRATIONS





Shining at Home

Timothy’s family were really
proud of him this weekend as he
played the drums in his first gig at
Danbury Coronation fete. He was
part of the Rock Project band and
they all did amazingly well. Great
job Timothy - well done!

Florence has been playing 
football for a few months now 
and gaining confidence each 
week - her family have never 
seen her so happy! She got 
player of the match this week 
and wanted to share a picture 
with us all.
Well done Florence, it’s lovely to 
see you shining!



Shining at Home

Alexander’s family were proud of him 

this week at his Uncle's Wedding in 

Devon. He took on a special role as 

part of the Grooms party and was 

solely responsible for walking the 

bride and grooms dog, Pluto, down 

the aisle - they even had matching 

waistcoats and bow ties!



Spotlight on OUTDOOR LEARNING




